



Liberal Studies Committee Meeting






November 13, 2003





         1st Floor Gordon Hall






        3:15 pm

Present:  M. Sadler, M. Swinker, E. Mannikka, C. Young, F. Slack, M. Collins, A. Stenta,  

L. Feldman, 
Excused:  R. Rearick, C. Zoni,  G. Wilson
Guest: Portia Diaz-Martin, Tawny Holm, Jennifer Gossett
Minutes from the November 6, 2003 meeting were approved on a Young/Mannikka motion.

LIBR 251 Information Access in the Digital Age, Ms. Portia Diaz-Martin was approved for the Liberal Studies Elective category with the following recommendations: 1. Prerequisites - slightly alter and move the statement to the catalog
description  "Basic knowledge of computer applications is ____ expected? necessary?, helpful?" (check the plural "s" on computer).  Banner has no way of picking up on this prerequisite, but it is important for students to know this expectation; 2. Add:  "Final exam during Final Exam week" just above the Evaluation Methods section; 3. Place asterisk beside Evaluation Methods and then revise the note to state, "Assignments and grading percentages may vary according to instructor preference";  4. Revise attendance policy to make the one in the syllabus of record more "generic" and indicate that a specific attendance policy is expected in the syllabus students receive;  5. Add a reference to the Information Literacy Standards document. 

Dr. J. Gossett’s proposal for Type I Writing Intensive status was provisionally approved on a Asamoah/Collins motion with the following recommendations:  1. show consistency with the summary chart and the assignments on page 8; revise the summary chart to better reflect the types of writing and percentages; 2.  move grading scale to below the assignments and exams; 3.  sequencing of course content needs to fit within a 14 week semester, 4. course objectives – check to insure that these are the senate approved course objectives, 5. consider rewording of the attendance and participation policy to reflect the IUP Civility Statement and IUP Academic Integrity policy. Committee will review any revisions at the next meeting. 
Dr. T. Holm’s proposal LBST 499 Apocalypse and Beyond was approved on a Young/Feldman motion with the following recommendations: 1. Course objectives- Use stem,  "At the end of the course, students will be able to:" and then follow with some re-wording of objectives to fit the stem (we encourage the use of behavioral and measurable objectives); 2. Consider the use of a simple rubric for the journals and how the P/F will convert to a grade since the journals count for 20% of the final grade; 3. eliminate percentages in the publicity statement.  
Committee members discussed the summary of synthesis assessment data prepared by Larry Feldman and Eleanor Mannikka and the identified areas for improvement (summary attached).  The committee accepted the recommendations as presented and changes in the questionnaire, sampling, and requested reports will be implemented at the next time point for collecting assessment data (Spring). 



 
Meeting adjourned at 4:55 pm.

